
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Board Meeting Minutes 
 
 

Date/Time of Meeting:  Monday, February 10, 2020  
 

Location of Meeting:   Medway Public Library, 26 High Street, 1st floor 
 

Committee Members Present: Michael Heavey, Jack Mill, Eric Lindstrom 
 

Town Employees Present:  Beth Hallal, Kelly OBrien    
 

Called to Order:   Meeting was called to order at 6:31pm by Mr. Mill. 
 

Minutes Review: Motion made by Mr. Mill to approve the minutes from 

January 21st and Mr. Heavey concurred. 
 

Agenda Item 1: 

Mosquito Spraying 

Norfolk County  

Ms. Hallal opened up the meeting by bringing information about 

mosquito spraying in Norfolk County.  She relayed information that 

aerial spraying for 2020 will be conducted between April 6th through 

October 31st, and passed around the memo from Norfolk County 

Mosquito Control outlining regulations and targeted locations. 
 

Agenda Item 2: 

Approval of Various  

Permits / Plans 

Permits from the following entities where reviewed and approved by 

the Board: 
 

J & L Catering (Catering) 

Bossy’s Catering (Catering) 

Medway Country Manor (ratification of Food Establishment) 

Smith Septic (Septic Hauler)           

Groundbreaking Excavation (Disposal Works) 
 

Agenda Item 3: 

Proposed New Construction 

septic permit revision 

54 West Street 

Joseph Proia 

Ms. Hallal presented that Mr. Proia was requesting new construction, 

noting that the originally accepted plans had specific wall, but the wall 

was being altered to a stone wall 
 

The Board unanimously approved the request for a septic permit 

revision. 
 

Other Items: 

Corona Virus 

Beth Hallal 

Ms. Hallal dispersed documentation offered by DPH (Department of 

Public Health), asking the Board to review statistics. 
 

The Board had an in-depth discussion about the percentage rate in 

China, US, world statistics, containment, and precautions being taken 

by the CDC and international airports. Ms. Hallal noted that influenza 

is still more dangerous in the US; effecting an average of  30,000 

annually. Mr. Mill displayed concern surrounding Medway and an 

Emergency Dispensing Site (EDS).  Ms. Hallal responded by 

elaborating on her emergency preparation training with Fire Chief 

Lynch, and what Medway would do in regards to precautions, 

containment, and casualties. 
 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned by Mr. Mill and a seconded by Mr. Heavey at 

7:00pm. 
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